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Minutes
Buckden Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Buckden Parish Council held on Monday 9th September 2013 at 8.00pm in Buckden Parish Institute.

1. In Attendance: Mr. G. Schofield, MR. P. Breen, Mr. C. Clark, Ms. H. Rogerson & Mr. T. Berry (Clerk)

CC Mrs. S. Marshall, DC Mr. J. Roberts & 1 Parishioner.

Apologies were received from: Ms. A. Peters.
2.
Minutes of the previous Meeting.


The Minutes of the August Meeting were presented and accepted as a true record. This was proposed by 

Mr. C. Clark and seconded by Mr. G. Schofield.
3.
Declaration of Interests.

No Councillor declared any pecuniary or personal interest in any item on the Agenda when invited. The result of which may have made a difference as decisions or recommendations are being made.
4.
Matters arising.
4.1
Signage – Village Green. (ref: 8214, 8222, 8241, 8246) Following discussion, Councillors asked Clerk to contact Mr. Martin to reconsider his actions.

4.2
Work on Buckden Bridge. (ref: 8215, 8255) – Clerk to contact Mr. Adamson.

4.3
Mr. Noonan. (ref: 7922, 8036A, 8039, 8214, 8216, 8258) Map showing site to Mr. Noonan.
4.4
Road conditions outside Oughtershaw Hall. (ref: 8218, 8223, 8227) Conditions to be monitored until work on Hall are complete. Mr. Roberts has visited site and no work on building requires additional planning permission.

4.5
Dog Bins – Dc Mr. J. Roberts. (ref: 8177) – pending. (Mr. J. Roberts)
4.6
Embarrassment of Water Drainage at Buckden Court Entrance. (ref: 8227A, 8262, 8263) 
Mrs. S. Marshall has visited those affected by the flooding at Buckden Court, to see for herself the site of the problems. She then had a meeting with the Highways Manager in Skipton to report on her visit. Andy Mellor said he would visit the site to assess what needed to be done to alleviate the problem
5.
Councillors Report.


Mr. Schofield invited CC Mrs. Marshall for her report.
Mrs Marshall read from a letter she had received from the Manager at Skipton Highways. This was in response to a complaint about pots and stones being placed on the grass verge at Low Greenfield. The letter pointed out that the Highways had received no formal complaint from the PC and there appeared to be no evidence as to who was to blame.

Highways had twice removed them previous to this last complaint.  A parishioner pointed out that vehicles/ cars were running onto the verge to avoid deep holes in the carriageway.

During the meeting at the Highways Office Mrs. Marshall was informed that Mr. Mellor was proposing to refuse his permission for the Bridges Unit at County Hall to close the road to carry out bridge repairs for six weeks in November and December.  If closure took place gritting could not be carried out to Oughtershaw.  Repairs and maintenance to the road from Buckden to Hubberholme could similarly be delayed so that the work to the bridge and the road could take place during the same closure

After discussion it was felt the Council should initially deal with the obstructions on the verges and the hedge that had also been planted on the roadside and deal with the deteriorating road surface conditions secondarily.

Mr. Schofield thanked Mrs. Marshall for her report and invited DC Mr. J. Roberts for his report.

Mr. Roberts thanked Mr. Schofield and proceeded with his report.

Mr. Roberts informed the Meeting that:

The Coach Street Car Park was now fully operational.

CDC was to introduce a charge for users of the swimming pool car park as car drivers were using the facility that were not using the pool.

The introduction of charging for disposal of garden rubbish (brown bins) had been very successful. 8000 people had now signed up for the facility and this was generating £200,000.

The Town Hall & 9, High Street. Building work was progressing although there would be some loss of spaces in the car park. Shops that were to be opened in this development included Argos & Pizza Hut.

CDC was to take on the management of the Town Hall where there would be alternative retail and office space.

There was a problem of HGVs parking in overnight in the car parks. The Council were to try to introduce a charge for this facility.

The position of on street parking and the enforcement on our car parks is now invested with Harrogate Council. DC is not convinced this is the best method but has been determined by an order from NYCC.
The market is now administered by Skipton Town Council. There seems to have been a relaxation of enforcement as vans are being parked on the High St. and the stalls are encroaching onto the pavements.
The County Council have to cut costs. One way they want to this was by reducing rural bus services. At present we have seven buses per day. This was to be reduced to four. As 2 of these are School Buses in real terms it reduces this to two. Electors are asked, if they want to protest, to do so individually by completing the questionnaire on the NYCC web site or by telephoning NYCC on 08458 727574 to get a hard copy sent to them. Clerk also to ask Mr. Vetch to put on village web site.
The TdeF Committee were to meet in Threshfield at 7.00pm on 11th September.

Mr. Schofield thanked Mr. Roberts.
6.
Finance.

6.1
Payment of invoices 4629 & 4794 to Horton Landscaping. (ref: 8213A) – noted.

6.2
Payment to Shaun Close. (ref: 8215A) – noted.
6.3
YLCA – Revised Pay Scales under the National Agreement. (ref: 8212A) Clerk introduced a document from YLCA showing there was a new National Pay Agreement for Clerk’. This was to increase their salary 1% from April 1st. Councillors agreed to pay this
YLCA – Contribution towards Home Working. (ref: 8235) Any extra monies/responsibilities are included in the above figure, submitted.

6.4
HSBC – Community A/c details. (ref: 8232) - noted.

7.
Planning.
7.1
YDNPA – Hartrigg House, Buckden. Full planning permission sought for change of use from existing dwelling to guest house. (ref: 8264) This application met with Councillors approval, Clerk to recommend application be accepted.
8.          Correspondence received.

8.1
Proludic – practical Play Solutions. (ref: 8219, 8226) – available.
8.2 CDC – Parish Newsletters. (ref: 8220) - available
8.3 rsnonline – Rural Vulnerability Service. (ref: 8221, 8224, 8229, 8237, 8239, 8247, 8250, 8254, 8261)

- available.
8.4 YDNPA – Ram’s head logo goes large. (ref: 8225) – no Councillor felt it would benefit any local enterprise.
8.5 YLCA – Training Event – Code of Conduct, What Councillors need to know. (ref: 8228) – available.
8.6 CDC – Nominations for Craven Community Champions Awards 2013. (ref: 8230) This to be completed by Mr. P. Breen. Mr & Mrs P. Vetch to be nominated.
8.7 Sovereign – Stock Clearance – Play Equip. (ref: 8231) – available.
8.8 CDC – programme for CDC officers to attend PC Meetings. (ref: 8233) - None required.
8.9 Russell Play – Playscapes. (ref: 8234) – available.
8.10 YLCA – Do we have a Service Agreement for lease of a car park? (ref: 8236) – available.
8.11 YDNPA – Extra free tree packs available. (ref: 8238) – Councillors felt there was no spare land in the parish so no trees were required on this occasion.
8.12 Nick Guyton – Norfolk China Ltd. HRH Prince George of Cambridge products. (ref: 8240) – available.
8.13 Rural Action Yorkshire – Specialist insurance for the voluntary sector. (ref: 8242) – available.
8.14 Saltex – Groundscare, turf etc. (ref: 8243, 8252, 8256) – available.
8.15 Komplan – playground newsletter. (ref: 8244) – available.
8.16 YLCA – E-Information bulletin – w/e 23-8-13. (ref: 8245) – available.
8.17 Pullman Adventures – Murder & Mystery in Style. (ref: 8248) – available.
8.18 Paul Chatwood – Withdrawal of Tuesday bus service to Hawes. (ref: 8249) Notice board amended.
8.19 Capita – Learning & Development. (ref: 8251) – available.
8.20 YLCA – Training Events – What Councillors need to know. (ref: 8253) – available.
8.21 Richard Uridge – Train the Trainer. (ref: 8257) – available.
8.22 YDGLA – Action Stations!. (ref: 8259) – available.
8.23 Queensbury Shelters. (ref: 8260) – available. 
8.24 Rural Action Yorkshire – RAY’s Networking Event. (ref: 8265) – available.
8.25 CDC – Alterations to Electoral Roll. (ref: 8266) – available.
8.26 Clerks & Councils Direct – Journal. (ref: 8267) – available.
8.27 NYCC – Craven Area Committee. (ref: 8268) – available.
8.28 North Yorkshire Youth – Buddy Network Information Sheet. (ref: 8269) – available.
8.29 Dales Rural Trainee Scheme. (ref: 8270) – No Councillor felt they had the conditions to offer a trainee a place. There was also the problem of transport.
9. Any other business.
9.1       Mr. P. Breen introduced the Parish Plan detailing the problems Kettlewell and Starbotton were having             with theirs. They had been given a £10,000 grant which had been used to employ a firm of
 ‘Consultants’ to write a questionnaire that would be relevant to their needs. 
Many Parishioners had been upset by the questionnaire and there had only been a 20% return. The Committee had all resigned and the project was now to be taken on by the Parish Council. Due to this turmoil it was felt by Mr. Breen, Buckden’s decision to ‘go it alone’ had been vindicated.

Mr. Robert Brain had said he would talk to the Council.



As all business was concluded, the Chairman closed the Meeting at 9.50pm
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